Update on the Conditions of Road

The latest reports puts Midlothian Council’s road maintenance backlog at approximately £24 million. When we are spending around £2 million on actual road repairs each year it tells you how long (without further deterioration) it takes to get round to some of the repairs. That’s before we consider potential budget cuts in years to come, which no doubt will become clearer after the next Scottish elections.
 
We are due to report back to members in April to advise them what the effects of the latest winter weather have had on the network and seeking additional funding. When we did this last year the Council earmarked approximately £3.5 million additional funding over the following three years to tackle this issue. However that merely allowed us to stand still at best. It is probably worth pointing out that this particular scenario is repeated throughout the country. It is also worth noting that members allocated an additional £2 million to tackle the backlog of footway maintenance works and £1.1 million for replacing ageing lighting columns (including ones in Loanstone) in the next financial year.
 
It is hoped that further additional funds can be made available to make inroads into the backlog but we will have to wait and see. 
 
Notwithstanding all that I can advise that staff had identified the areas you have highlighted and intend issuing works orders to have these areas repaired during the forthcoming financial year. I cannot at this stage say exactly when this will be carried out other than as soon as we have resources available having completed other previously programmed works.
 
I trust these comments are of interest but please get back in touch if you require anything further.
 
 
